
Filing a Discrimination Complaint 

If you believe you have been unlawfully discriminated against, you must contact an EEO 
counselor within 45 calendar days of the alleged discriminatory incident or, in the case 
of a personnel action, within 45 calendar days of the effective date of the action.  

EEO laws prohibit discrimination based on race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age, 
disability, and genetic information. 

FHFA's EEO counseling services are provided by professional EEO counselors. 

Contact information for the EEO staff is as follows: 

 Phone: 703-684-7619 

 Fax: 703-684-8585  

The role of the EEO counselor is to conduct interviews to obtain a full understanding of 
the problem, review records relating to a complaint or concern, attempt to resolve 
complaints informally, and advise aggrieved persons concerning rights and procedures 
for filing formal complaints.  

Please note that employees are protected from retaliation for filing a complaint, 
participating in an investigation of an EEO complaint, or opposing an employment 
practice made illegal under any of the statutes enforced by the Equal Employment 
Opportunity Commission. Retaliation would provide grounds for an additional 
discrimination claim. 

If you have any questions about filing a discrimination complaint, please contact Eric 
Howard, Equal Employment Opportunity and Diversity Director, at 202-408-2502 
(Fax: 202-202-2925; E-mail: Eric.Howard@FHFA.gov). 

 

Eric.Howard@FHFA.gov

